
May 2019 1 The Bulletin 

 

The Bulletin 
 

    May 2019 

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 



The Bulletin 2 May 2019 

 

 

 
 

 
Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Mondays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Thursday      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursday      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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Join us for Mother’s Day  
The Hudson’s Hope Lions Club 
 

       invites you to…. 
 

Steak & Lobster Dinner & Social 
 

Saturday, May 11th @ 6:00 pm   
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

 

Steak & Lobster: $40.00  Lobster Dinner: $35.00 
Steak Dinner: $25.00                    Lobster Take Out: $25.00 

 
  Dinner tickets available from:  

  Johanna Dupuis at 783-0732 or Johanna@hudsonshope.ca  
 

Dinner tickets MUST be picked up  
and paid for by May 3rd. 

 
 
BBQ by donation       Garage Sale 
Silent Auction        Door Prizes 

 

RAFFLE TO BE DRAWN @ 1:30 PM 
 

COUNTRY FLAVOURS CATERING & HUDSON’S HOPE HEALTH CARE & HOUSING SOCIETY 
 

Your invited to !! Your invited to!! 

BBQ & GARAGE SALE 
***May 4th 11:30AM to 2:00pm*** 

@ Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 
All proceeds are to support the WINDOW REPLACEMENT PROJECT at Silver Willow Court 

Please Come and Join Us Eat and Be Generous 
Phone Mary Brereton at 250 783 9464 for further information regarding bringing items 

to the BBQ for the garage sale  
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1.  Only trees purchased after January 
1, 2019, and are identified as growing 
in Zone 1, 2 or 3 are eligible for rebate. 
Shrubs and flowers will not be eligible 
for this rebate. A limited number of 
rebates are available on a first-come, 
first-serve basis.  
 
2. Each rebate is a maximum 
of $50. If the price is below 
$50, the rebated amount will 
be the actual purchase price. 
The subsidy will be issued in 
the form of a cheque payable 
to the purchaser. 
 
3. Only one rebate per year per proper-
ty will be issued. 
 
4. To be eligible you must have a    
District of Hudson’s Hope property tax 
account in your name, a completed 
rebate form, original purchase receipt 
(photocopies not accepted), and the 
tree tag indicating  

5. Trees are to be planted at the     
address associated with the property 
tax account. Trees are not to be plant-
ed on public property, right of way or 
easement. 
 
6. The District of Hudson’s Hope      

accepts no responsibility for 
loss, damages or claims to 
property caused by or result-
ing from Community Tree 
Planting Rebate Policy. 
 
7. The District of Hudson’s 
Hope reserves the right to 

reverse the rebate if information 
provided on the application form is 
either incorrect or untrue, or if the 
terms and conditions have been 
breached. 

 
8. The District of Hudson’s Hope       
reserves the right to alter, cancel or 
discontinue the program at any time. 

All applicants are required to accept terms and conditions of the 
rebate program, which include: 

District of Hudson’s 
Hope Tree Planting 

Rebate Program 

ONLY WHILE QUANTITIES LAST  
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The Hudson's Hope Swimming Pool will be opening 
for the 2019 Season on Friday, May 17th. 

WEATHER PERMITTING   
 

Check out our website hudsonshope.ca for the latest schedule, or 
stop by the pool to pick one up. 
 

Season Passes and Punch cards will be available for  
purchase at the Pool.  
 
Now accepting Interac! 
Sorry …. No Visa or MC 
 
 

10201 Holland Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9913 
Email: pool@hudsonshope.ca 

 

 

Registration Opens May 20th 
Only 12 spaces available! 

Call or Drop in to register. 
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Reminder: The library is now open from 12-4  

on Saturdays instead of the usual closing time of  

5:00 pm. We are also open Saturdays year round 

with the exception of holiday long weekends. 
 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

Did you know… 

• it is boating season and you need to have your boat licensed to have it on the water?  

Shellie is on top of this for you! She has printouts of applications and instructions for 

you to get your boat licensed and one step closer to the lakes and rivers! 

• representatives from Canadian Revenue Agency and Service Canada will be here to 

answer your questions again? We are looking at having them here from 12:30 until 

3:30 on Thursday June 13th. Stay tuned to Facebook, PSA and local bulletin boards 

for more information. It will also be advertised next month in the Bulletin. 
 

Home Based Business Event – June 1, 2019 

It is time to sign up for our Home Based Business Event! Our event will be coming up 

on June 1st at the Pearkes Centre. We are hosting this event on the Soccer tournament 

weekend to try to entice more people out to our event! This fundraiser helps support li-

brary programs and allows our organization to have long-term stability by supporting our 

operational budget. We will also be having a canteen to help raise funds for the library.  

The canteen will have a number of healthy food options for our vendors and customers 

to enjoy. 

If you have a home based business, contact our library staff to sign up, only $15 per table!  

Multiples of each vendors are allowed, to be more inclusive to all of our local vendors.  

Each vendor is asked to donate an item for our bucket draws. Please do not hesitate to 

ask library staff any questions you might have about this event. 
 

Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programmer 

Lego Club - Mobile May; building things that move. May 6th: make a moving robot. May 
13th: make a moving car. May 20th: we are closed for Victoria Day. May 27th: making 
ANYTHING YOU WANT as long as it has wheels and moves!!!!!   
 

Tween Club - May 2nd: Craft Club-Paper Bag Wind Star.  May 9th: Games Night. May 
16th: Painting your idea of summer May 23rd: making your favorite book jacket/cover.  
May 30th: we will be starting club with a movie a 3:15 ending tween club at 5:30, tweens 
can bring their own snacks if they wish but we will provide juice and popcorn. 
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Teen Club - Teen Club is a Drop-In Club. If you don’t want to do what is planned for 
the evening, that is ok! You can have internet time, read a book or just visit, we are here 
for just chilling with you too!!!  May 2nd: Craft Club-Teens will be working on their latch 
hook rugs or painting. May 9th: Games Night!!!  May 16th: We are painting summer!!! May 
23rd: Book Club Night we will be doing our first display of what are teens are reading and 
recommending for some awesome summer reads. May 30th: Late Night/Potluck followed 
by a Movie. Teen club will run from 6-9. Must be 13-18. 
 

Gerri Bird, Children’s Programs  

Library Club Wednesday afternoons between 3:30 pm and 4:30 pm 

Spring has sprung, and Library Club is having an ART ATTACK!!!  In our Great Art Se-

ries, we have been learning about painters like Pablo Picasso, Frida Kahlo and Vincent 

Van Gogh.  We are learning about the properties and uses of different art mediums, like 

oil pastels, acrylics and watercolours, and the importance of colour and mood.  We have 

been familiarizing ourselves with the techniques these great artists have used to create mas-

terpieces.  It seems that everyone has an artist inside, and hopefully we can learn to bring 

them all out! Upcoming art projects we are looking forward to include mixed media self-

portraits, splatter paint art and painting on canvas.  We hope to share some of our crea-

tions at the upcoming Program Wind Up Barbecue on June 13th.  If you love being crea-

tive, please join us at Library Club. 

StoryTime Tuesday mornings between 10:30 am and 11:30 am.  

April has been a busy month!  We will be concluding our tour through the alphabet by the 

end of the May.  We have been utilizing some of the amazing Literacy Kits during our 

playtime, which are filled with activities and toys. Coming up in the following weeks, we 

will begin to explore our FIVE SENSES, with related stories and fun activities.  New 

friends are always welcome! 

I recently had a chance to visit the Child Care Resource & Referral (CCRR) toy lending 

library in Fort St. John.  This is a wonderful resource to borrow toys and keep materials 

fresh and exciting for free play time.  The knights and castles playset and figurines were a 

big hit, and I am looking forward to bringing in other fun things over the coming months. 

The lending library also has large books with props, which allow children to interact with 

the story, which is always a big hit!   

Children’s Collections – We have recently conducted a small weed of the early reader 

collections to allow the collection to be easier to browse.  This is a collection of leveled 

readers for new readers to enjoy.  If you would like to purchase some gently used readers 

to keep at home, there will be a small selection on our sale shelf while supplies last.  Of 

course, there will always be a great assortment available in the library for your new readers 

to enjoy! 
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Item Donations – Thank you for the following thoughtful donations. 

Gouldie – scrapbooking supplies, stencils, stickers, paper 

Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store – scrapbooking scissors collection 

Chris Cvik – 6 hardcover fiction and 2 non-fiction Ross Peck – Adult Audio CD 

Bill Lindsay – 1 adult hardcover fiction  Stephanie Hues – 1 adult book 

Anonymous – 5 adult hardcover fiction, 3 pprback Sharon Jackson-1 adult pprback 
 

Sanford Family – 19 adult fiction & nonfiction 

In addition, we’d like to extend a big thank you to Sue Stark at Sugarplums for donat-

ing a hot chocolate urn and hot chocolate supplies!  The teens and tweens have already 

tried it out and LOVED it.  Thank you so much for thinking of us! 

Thank you so much to Sharon and Samantha for making the colourful butterflies for 

Gerri’s bulletin board in the children’s library!  With your help, this display has gained so 

much attention since it went up!   

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-

ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

“Bottom line is when we focus on our strengths and 

lean in to the strengths of others, we can make the 

impossible possible.” 

― Simon Sinek, Find Your Why: A Practical 
Guide for Discovering Purpose for You and 

Your Team 

New to our nonfiction collection: 152.4 SIN 
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Leo & Ethel 
Rutledge Scholarship 

 

APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 
 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards $1000 to one grade 12 graduate 
who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education. The District looks at appli-
cants who:  
 

• Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of graduation from 
high school. 

• Academic Achievement. 

• Citizenship and Service to the Community. 
 

 Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing and should include: 

• Copy of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far in Grade 
12. 

• A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer  

• A summary of past/current employment, if any. 

• A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 
 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal office by June 1st, 2019 in a 
sealed envelope marked “Scholarship Application”.  

Accepted Materials 

• Newspapers, inserts and 
flyers 

• Magazines and catalogues 

• Telephone books and other 
directories 

• Writing and home office 
paper, paper envelopes, 
and notepads 

• Paper gift wrap and greet-
ing cards 

• Shredded paper (if your 
community separates con-
tainers and paper into 
different bins or bags for 
collection, set shredded 
paper out for collection in 
a paper bag or small box 
and place in your paper 
bin/bag; if your communi-
ty collects paper and con-
tainers in the same bin, 
contain shredded paper in 
a clear plastic bag and 
place it in your recycling 
bin) 

Printed paper is  
recycled into new  
paper products,  

boxboard, the paper 
cover for drywall, 

moulded paper egg 
cartons and  
insulation. 

 Where Accepted 

• Curbside collection 

• Multi-family  
 collection 
Recycle BC depots 

Not Accepted 

• Hardcover or paperback 
books (donate or sell) 

• Ribbons or bows 

• Musical greeting cards with 
batteries (contact the Recy-
cling Council of BC for bat-
tery and e-waste recycling 
options 

• Rubber bands 

• Plastic bags used to cover 
newspapers/flyers (recycle at 
a Recycle BC depot) 

https://recyclebc.ca/recycling-at-home/recycling-depots/
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March 11-15 
Samantha McCarthy, Freya Rhymer-Stephenson, Eden Forrester, Lu-

cas Beam, Halle Beebe, Sarah Clark, MacKenzie Koehn King, Gemma Swanson. 
 

April 1-5 
Hunter Koehn-King, Karl Cowan, Sarah Clarke, Halle Beebe, MacKenzie Koehn-King, 
Stella Matchett, Keegan Lepine. 
 

April 8 – 12 
Anthony Quibell, Liam Carruthers, Shantal Jeane, Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, Mac-
Kenzie Koehn-King, Tereza Schenk, Abby Redekop, Claire Gillis, Lucas Beam. 
 

Jam Can Curling - Wow, what a fantastic day of curling our students enjoyed! All 
of our students showed excellent sportsmanship and enthusiasm throughout the 
day. Thank you to Artha Stuber for providing a canteen for the day, as well as do-
nating some yummy food items. Jam Can continues to be a wonderful example of 
what a giving and caring little community we have. Without the help and expertise 
of so many volunteers, our students would never get to experience such a fun and 
rewarding event. 
 

Thank you to Ross Peck, Deborah Peck, Mary Breton, Corey Baxter, Sarah Blake, 
Lorna Winnicky, Travis Winnicky, Alan Cartwright, Mercedes Moffat, Bill Lindsay, 
Cassie Stark (and Bruce Stark for cuteness), Grace Okada, and Shawn Shep-
herd. Thank you to the Lion’s Club for supporting this event for many, many years. 
Also a special thank you to Steve Metzger, who has organized Jam Can Curling for 
our school since 2005. Your passion for the game, and obvious joy when you see 
students curl is wonderful. Thank you so much for being such a great leader! 

 
Want to learn how to do a lay-up, or a chest pass, or dribble a basketball? Would 
you like to learn how to hold a paint-brush the correct way, or improve reading and 
writing skills? Our secondary Peer Tutors and Leadership students know how to 
teach all those things, and a whole lot more. Students at Hudson's Hope School all 
benefit from a lot of "extra" one-on-one, and small group teaching and learning. Do 
the older students benefit from this? You bet! To truly demonstrate how well you 
understand and know how to do something, you try TEACHING someone else. Of 
course there's also the important aspects such as building relationships, providing 
instruction in front of groups, and the ability to break information down if need-
ed. Great work HAWKS! 

Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
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Thank you Can-West Exploration for your generous donation to our 
school Wrestling Team, coaches, and principal!  We are all wearing our 
new "hoodie" sweaters with pride! 

 

Congratulations to our Fantastic Science Fair 
Students! Our students recently competed at the 
Regional Science Fair in Fort St. John. They did 
extremely well once again.  
 

Bronze Medallists-Xander Hills, Sierra Musy-
owski, Tereza Schenk, James Gortman.  
Silver Medallists-Penelope Mercereau, Sheigh 
Siemens.   
Gold Medallists-Hadley Gilliss, Brynn Bes-
wick, Billie Naisby, Kayla Stuber. 

 

Billie Naisby won the Michael Crooks Physics Award. 
Penelope Mercereau won the BC Hygienist Dental Award. 
Brynn Beswick won the Top Grade 6 project in the entire region. 
 

A very strong showing from our "small school". A big thank you to Mrs. Baytaluke 
and Mr. Naisby for volunteering your time to make regionals 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Classroom Champions - Our greatly anticipated visit with “Mimi” (Mirela Rahne-
va) our Classroom Champions Olympian was amazing. A big thank you to Tristan 
Beam and Broc Fortin for MC’ing the assembly. Mrs. Bach’s students sang a beauti-
ful song that brought tears to Mimi’s eyes. Such an energetic audience! Thank you 
so much for sponsoring our classes Mimi! 
 

Congratulations to our local ski-team students. They recently competed in a 
final their final club races at Powder King.  Hadley Gilliss won silver, Brynn Beswick 
won gold, and Gemma Swanson won "Most Improved". Great work Girls! 
 

Congratulations to some of our local Karate Competitors. They recently com-
peted in a Karate Competition in Penticton. 
Brenna Rice - Bronze in Team Kata, Bronze in Individual Kata, Silver in Kumite. 
Cole Norton - Gold in Team Kata, Silver in Single Kata, Silver in Kumite. 
Leneya Vig - Bronze in Bo Kata, Bronze in Team Kata. 
Keaton Vig - Silver in Team Kata, Silver in Single Kata, 4th in Kumite. 
Earth Day Cleanup - Watch out for our staff and students during the first week of 
May. We will once again be out in full force to make our planet look a little cleaner 
and greener! 
 

Derrek Beam 
Principal, 
Hudson's Hope School 

"The greatest gift to give in this era is your time"  
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Travelling Eye Clinic 
 

North Peace Optometry Clinic will be 
hosting a travelling eye clinic at the 

Hudson’s Hope District Office on  
June 17, 18 and 19, 2019 in the Council  

Chambers (please use the basement  
door, unless you require wheelchair  

accessibility).  
 

Please call 250-785-8055 to 
schedule an appointment. 

 

They will be providing comprehensive eye examinations for individuals of 
all ages. They encourage all children to have their eyes examined yearly 
and adults at least every two years as they are important for early detec-
tion of vision problems including eye disease.  
 

Please bring your MSP card and any third party insurance plans. They will 
have a selection of glasses, safety eyewear, and contact lenses available. 
For BC Hydro employees, we are able to dispense prescription safety eye-
wear that is paid by your employer. 
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Ahh, May. The flowers are starting to show their heads after a long winter’s rest. 
Over the next couple of weeks, we will be preparing the flower beds for our annual 
plantings, and all too soon we will begin cutting grass.   
 

Over the past 3-4 weeks you should have seen our street sweeper collecting the 
granular material and debris from winter. As I write this, we have a few more days 
of sweeping in the commercial and residential core before tackling the subdivisions 
and communities around the core area.  It is hoped that the bulk of the street 
sweeping will be complete before the long weekend in May.   
 

If you come across the sweeper in your travels, please be courteous and provide 
him with the right of way and he needs to stay close to the gutter to do a good job. 
Also, if you clean you front lawn after the sweeper has passed, please place the de-
bris in a bag in your garbage. 
 

Water and Sewer Works 

Public Works personnel have been working hard in the water plant addressing a hy-
dro-mechanical issue with our filters.  There was never any damager to the water 
quality, but back-washing the filters had been problematic. With the assistance of 
an outside contractor we believe the issue has been resolved.  Also, we have made 
our annual switch to blended creek water and river water.  The quality is clear, and 
we have been able to reduce our chlorine input to the water system.   
 

A public open house was held on April 18, 2019 to highlight some of the proposed 
changes to our water system as a result of Site C works.  The proposed changes 
ensure that we can continue to provide you with clean, clear water for years to 
come. 
 

We have been working hard on preparing engineering drawings and tender docu-
ments for the upgrade to the Beattie lift station. The Beattie lift station boosts the 
sanitary sewer flow from most of the town up the hill to Canyon Drive and down to 
the lagoon treatment facility at the end of 
Clark Avenue.  The upgrades will make it 
safer for our staff to perform maintenance 
on the lift station by removing many of the 
confined space hazards currently associated 
with the present works. 
 

Pool Works 

We have retained the services of a pool 
company to repair many of the seam splits 
in our pool liner. In preparation for this, our 
crews have been emptying and cleaning the 
pool. The question of a new liner has been 
put on hold and will be addressed with the 
help of the Recreation Committee in the fall. 

 
 DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS & VIEWS 
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The pool will be filled in early May, and subject to weather limitations, we have eve-
ry intention of being open for the May long weekend. Pool staff have been hired and 
will be taking some recertification and are looking forward to serving you again for 
another year. 
 

Playgrounds and Campgrounds 

The playgrounds have been inspected to ensure another year of active use by the 
District’s youth and children. Our campground personnel will commence work in 
early May to clean up the campgrounds with an opening on the long weekend in 
May.  Please contact the District office to book a site for your camping enjoyment. 
 

Bulk item spring residential clean up will occur in early June.  Further details will 
follow. 
 

May 11- 18, 2019 is National Public Works Week to showcase Public Works in Hud-
son’s Hope.  
 

Mark Sture, Manager of Public Works 

May 2019 

  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

BYLAW INFORMATION 

District of Hudson’s Hope Fees and Charges Bylaw No. 904, 2019 
Council approved First, Second and Third Readings of the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope 
Fees and Charges Bylaw No, 904, 2019’ at the Regular Council Meeting held on April 
23, 2019.    This Bylaw consolidates ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Fees and Charges By-
law No, 843, 2014’ with all amendments made to Bylaw No. 843 since 2014.  A new 
Schedule D has been included which provides updated rates and a new definition of 
‘Family’ in relation to pool fees.  A new Schedule B has been included to recognize the 
approved Commercial Water Stand rate of 1.82 cents per imperial gallon ($4.00/m3). 
 

Annual Financial Plan Bylaw for 2019-2023 No. 905, 2019 
Council approved First, Second and Third Readings of the ‘Annual Financial Plan By-
law for 2019-2023 No. 905, 2019’ at the Special Council Meeting held on April 16, 
2019.  Council adopted the ‘Annual Financial Plan Bylaw for 2019-2023 No. 905, 
2019’ at the Regular Council Meeting held on April 23, 2019.   This Bylaw outlines the 
proposed budget for the years 2019 through 2023. 
 

Tax Rate Bylaw No. 906, 2019 
Council approved First, Second and Third Readings of the ‘Tax Rate Bylaw No. 906, 
2019’ at the Special Council Meeting held on April 16, 2019.  Council adopted the 
‘Tax Rate Bylaw No. 906, 2019’ at the Regular Council Meeting held on April 23, 
2019.   This Bylaw imposes the 2019 property taxes on all taxable land and improve-
ments based on their assessed values. 
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  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

COUNCIL NEWS 
 

A couple of things from the mayor’s office for this month. 
 

Caribou Consultation process update: 
 

On April 15, 2019 the PRRD board of Directors held a meeting in Dawson Creek with The 

Honourable John Horgan, Premier and the Honourable Doug Donaldson, Minister of For-

ests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development.  
 

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss concerns within the Regional District sur-

rounding the Caribou Recovery Draft Agreements. It was a very good discussion and key 

issues were identified. 
 

At the end of the meeting, Premier Horgan announced that the consultation deadline 

would be extended until May 31st, 2019 and that Blair Lekstrom would be acting as a 

community liaison on the Premier’s behalf. Mr. Lekstrom’s job is to work with local lead-

ers to discuss concerns and issues involving the Draft Partnership Agreement and Sec-

tion 11 agreements for caribou recovery and report directly to the Premier.  
 

This process is also intended to include open discussions with West Moberly and Saulteau 

First Nations.  
 

In the meantime, there appears to be a lot of misinformation circulating within our com-

munities. I would encourage folks to be patience and continue to respect our neighbours. 
 

I am confident that this new opportunity will provide a way forward that all involved can 

support and respect. 
 

It appears that fire season is once again upon us. So far, this spring has proven to be 

exceptionally dry. It seems that major wild fire events are becoming the norm for many 

parts of the world, including our Province. Many of these types of fires are a result of 

carelessness and completely preventable. Please be very careful and help protect our 

communities.  
 

I would encourage everyone to sign up for the North East BC Emergency and Public 

Alerts system. The Peace River Regional District will use the North East Emergency and 

Public Alert System powered by Everbridge to notify you about public safety issues.  

This system allows the PRRD to contact thousands of residents within seconds by email, 

phone, or text. If you do not respond to the message the system will continue to try until 

the message has been confirmed. 
 

You can sign up at nebcalerts.com and registration takes only minutes. If you have any 

questions or difficulty registering, contact the District Office. Staff would be pleased to 

help. 
 

As always, feel free to contact council or staff if you have any concerns or questions. 

Mayor Dave Heiberg 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 
 

7 8 9 10 
 

11 
 

12 13 

 

14 15 16 17 

 
18 

19 20 21 
 

22 

 

23 24

 

25 

 

26 
 

27 
 

28 29 30 31  

       

M AY  2019  

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 
       Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291  

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 

SILVER WILLOW 
BBQ AND GARAGE 

SALE 
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Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
 

2 3 
 

4 
 

5 6 7 8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 14 15 

16 17 
 

18 
 

19 20 21 
 

22 

23 

 
30 

24 
 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 

J U N E 2 019  

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 40 calls for service 
between March 17th and April 18th. 8 checkstop road 
blocks were conducted during this time, as Hudson’s 
Hope RCMP continues with their safe roads and commu-
nity initiative. The Speedwatch program will begin in the 
next few weeks and will be positioned in areas with fre-
quent speeding. The program will be a good visual re-
minder for drivers and make the area safer for motorists 

and pedestrians. 72 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers in 
March. Four boat trailer owners received Notice and Orders to have their trailers 
plated and insured.    
 

On March 19th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle for travelling 127 Km/
hr in a 70 Km/hr zone as it entered town. The driver was issued an excessive 
speeding ticket and the vehicle was impounded for seven days.   
 

On April 10th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a report of a vehicle rolled 
over on its roof in the ditch on Highway 29, south of Hudson’s Hope. RCMP Police 
Dog Services was called to assist with a search of the area surrounding the vehicle 
as no one was found inside. The driver was eventually located by police and taken 
to the hospital for minor injuries. The driver was issued a violation ticket for speed-
ing.   
 

On April 11th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP, along with Hudson’s Hope Fire and Res-
cue, responded to several grass fires off of Canyon Drive. The fires are suspicious 
in nature and are currently under investigation as arson. File 2019-113 refers.   
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   
 

Cst William McKenna  
Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
 

Distracted Driving and the Law: 
 

According to section 214.2 of the Motor Vehicle Act, a driver cannot operate a hand
-held electronic device (including hand-held cellphones, smartphones, tablets and 
other electronic hand-held devices such as music players, GPS Navigation Systems, 
etc.). Also, a driver cannot communicate using text messages or email on any type 
of electronic device. Drivers in the Graduated Licensing Program (GLP) are restrict-
ed from using hands-free cellphones while driving. Drivers with a regular licence 
are permitted to use hands-free cellphones and devices that can be operated with 
one touch or voice command, provided that the device is securely fixed to the vehi-
cle or worn securely on the driver’s body. 
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Any driver caught texting, emailing, holding a cellphone or other hand-held elec-
tronic device while driving will be fined $368 and receive four driver penalty points 
(total $543 minimum).  
 

GLP drivers who receive one ticket will have their license reviewed by the Superin-
tendent and may face driving prohibitions. Fully licensed drivers who receive two 
tickets in a year will have their license reviewed by the Superintendent and face a 
possible three to six month prohibition. In addition to the suspension, two tickets in 
one year will cost you $1,256 (two fines at $368 each, plus eight penalty points at 
$520) and if you have points from other tickets (e.g. speeding), it will cost you 
even more. 
 

From ICBC.com 
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 Big Thank You goes out to past and present board member 
for all their hard work! 

 

Have you ever wondered where the name of your street comes from? In Hudson’s 
Hope the majority of the streets are named after the pioneers: men and women 
that came to the area and settled, farmed, trapped and traded. Over the next 
couple of months we will be giving you a little history on the people that your 
streets are named after! 
First Up - Kyllo Street   

 

Kyllo street is named after the Kyllo Family, Edith 
and Melvin Kyllo. Edith came to Hudson’s Hope in 
1929 to work as the Teacher for the community and 
Mel arrived in 1930 to set up a barbershop in town. 
Sadly, the small town did not need a barber, so Mel 
tried his hand at gold panning, and farming. Later in 
his life Mel worked as a Judge for the Small Claims 
Court, as the coroner and he was a councilman for 
Hudson’s Hope. Edith taught on and off at the 
school and raised four boys (Ken, Glenn, David and 
Martin) in a small log 
cabin (that Mel built) on 

the edge of town! Edith was very involved in helping to 
collect and record life as a pioneer in the area and was 
very involved in starting the Hudson’s Hope Historical 
Society. She also wrote the Hudson’s Hope Section of 
The Peacemakers and worked as the curator at the mu-
seum for many years! 

 

The museum is always looking for volun-
teers if you have a keen interest in history 
or would just like to learn a little more 
about the valley we live in come out and 
volunteer – we have lots of scanning and 
accessioning of historical photos and arti-
facts to be done – training is provided.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be 
held on May 18th, 2019 at 1pm in the af-
ternoon in St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone 
is welcome at historical meetings. If you 
would like any further information, please 

call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

May Hours: Monday to Sunday 9-5 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
 

Come in and learn something new about the  
beautiful valley that you live in!  
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone is out and enjoying 

the great spring weather. 
 

May is finally here and we would like to invite you to our annual Mother’s Day Steak 

and Lobster Dinner and Social. It is on Saturday, May 11th at the Community Hall 

from 6:00 to 10:00 pm. We fly in fresh live lobster from Nova Scotia and pair that 

with steaks from the Butcher Block and all the fixings. A Steak and Lobster dinner is 

$40.00, a Lobster dinner $35.00, a Steak dinner 

$25.00 and a Lobster take out is $25.00. Dinner 

tickets must be paid for and picked up by May 

3rd and are available from Johanna Dupuis at 

783-0732 or Johanna@hudsonshope.ca. Come 

on out and treat your Mom, your family or just 

yourself to a terrific meal! 
 

We are also doing a Meat Draw that will be 

drawn on May 11th at the dinner.  The lucky 

winner will receive a summer Meat Pack from 

the Butcher Block valued at $500!! Tickets are 

$5 each and are available at On The Rim, Legacy Village Market, Tanglefoot or from 

any Lions member.   
 

The next event after the Steak and Lobster Dinner will be the Ball Dance in June. 

Watch for upcoming notices. 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 

@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always look-

ing for new members! 

 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   

mailto:Johanna@hudsonshope.ca
mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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The Friends of Hudson’s Hope invites applications for one (1) Adminstrator for the operation 
of the Thrift Store, Laundromat, Food Bank, Christmas Hamper Program and various Medical 
Programs. This position is available the 1st of June 2019.  Hours of work – Monday – Friday – 
8 – 4. Wages to be discussed at the time of hire. 
 

Job Duties consisting of: 
-  Administration - all administrative duties for the thrift store such as mail, bank deposits, 
payment of bills, payroll, payroll remittance, monthly accounts, research grant funding, year 
end accounting, preparation of T4’s, board meeting agendas, take minutes at meetings, and 
various other duties for the operation of the thrift store, use of personal Visa or Mastercard 
for supplies, booking medical flights, etc., knowledge of Quickbooks or some other form of 
bookkeeping. Requirement of a reliable vehicle with a valid Class 5 licence. 
 

-  Thrift Store - sweep, wash, and clean the thrift store weekly or more often if required. 
Wash windows, coordinate snow removal from the walkway, back door and garbage shed. 
Do the store laundry, work 2 afternoons a week, take items to the share shed, attend to all 
building repairs and maintenance, purchase supplies as required. 
 

-  Laundromat - clean and maintain the washroom in the laundromat daily, restock vending 
machine, empty coins from machines, roll coins for Margs Mini Mart and store stock, wash 
machines inside and out, clean dryer vents, empty garbage, sweep and wash floors, pur-
chase laundry supplies, shovel snow and place out salt, vacuum behind dryers a couple of 
times a year, attend to maintenance or repair concerns. On call 24/7 for any customer con-
cerns and problems. 
 

-  Medical Program - consultation with clients to access their needs for medical assistance, 
determine time frames and estimated cost of travel, treatment and equipment, complete 
medical travel forms, consult with board members for approval, do whatever is necessary to 
assist the client such as booking flights, housing, prescriptions, taxis, etc., stay in contact 
with client to ensure their needs are being addressed. 
 

-  Medical Aid Program - work with the RN at the HH Clinic and the first aid team leader to 
acknowledge risk of individuals, access needs of client, consult board for approval, attend 
clients home to install medic alert units, check with client to make sure all is working well, 
get units returned and clean then for future use, ensure that program has funding for the 
associated costs. 
 

Food Bank – clean and maintain according to log schedule. Purchase needed items, repack-
age product as needed, meet with client and fill food bank approval form to determine their 
needs and support services. Provide the board client information for approval, prepare the 
food hamper, defrost freezer yearly, clean the fridge every couple of months, effort is made 
to seek and maintain funding and donations to the food bank. 
 

Christmas Hamper Program – set dates for application and deadlines for hamper delivery, 
get out application forms for clients about November 1st, board approval of applications by 
December 1st, arrange hamper boxes and wrap presents, prepare grocery orders and place 
orders by the second week of December, make sure all groceries are received and prepare 
hampers for delivery. Be available to assist the Lion’s Club to delivery the hampers on the 
Saturday before Christmas. 
 

Interested applicants are asked to stop in at the Thrift Store to pick up a complete package 
of the Administrator duties before dropping off their resume for the position to really famil-
iarize with the position. Applications close on the 13th of May 2019 and interviews will be 
done by the board as soon as possible.  
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• encourage creative 
and pretend play 

• let children be creative 
outside with sticks, dirt, 
leaves and rocks or in-
side with blankets, pil-
lows, chairs or boxes 

• provide time for     
dramatic play alone or 
with other children 

School District 60 wants you to know… 
You are your child’s first and best teacher. You can help your child grow strong roots for 
learning both in and out of school.  

Tip - Unstructured Play 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Why?   
 

When play is child-driven, children practice decision-making skills, move at their own 
pace, and discover areas of interest on their own.  The most creative play takes place 
outside of direct adult supervision.  As you might remember from your childhood, we 
don’t need to have every moment scheduled, and, in fact, some of the best creativity 
comes from being bored.  To find out more information go to: 

www.fsj.familyfriendlycommunity.org or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

http://www.fsj.familyfriendlycommunity.org
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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MAY FUNDRAISER SALE  
COFFEE, TEA, FRUIT & SUGAR 

ORDER DEADLINE: SUNDAY, 12TH OF MAY 
 

 

See www.levelground.com for other products that are available! 
PRICE INCREASES: Levelground has been increasing wholesale prices over the past two years.  These 
increases finally had to be incorporated, and are reflected in prices for this sale. 

mailto:stevenwaynemetzger@gmail.com
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The Community Co-op Market is like having your very own store front. It’s a more permanent place to 
set up and sell your products, remarket gently used goods, advertise or display your wares without hav-
ing to pack up after every day. The Market operates on a sharing the responsibility concept. That’s the 
best part, you do not have to be there every time, because vendors take turns taking care of the market 
and tracking sales for others.  
 

Rates are extremely reasonable and vary depending on your choice: Select the entire month: 8 days for 
only $50 in May Or if  you want to set up for just a day or two, tables are for only $10 per day 
 

This Market oozes coziness and warmth, and offers a relaxing indulgence with friends.  
So drop by Hudson’s Hope Flea Market Plus+  for a coffee and homemade goodies, and browse the 
abundant Treasures and Trinkets, fresh homemade baking, Epicure, Watkins, Barefoot Books, 
Silver Icing, Tupperware, and Red Hen products.  
 

For further information, to book space, please contact  
Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or email: rgfequet@pris.ca  

The quaint little Coffee Shop will be open 
for each Market,  and we are also offer-

ing  Lunch specials on Saturdays. 
All donated proceeds from the Coffee 

Shop and Lunch specials go to St. Peter’s.  
Location: St. Peter’s Church Hall,  

9500 Beattie Drive 

  

The Visitor Centre opened for 
the season on May 1. We shall 
be open daily from 8:30am to 

5pm. We are pleased to assist not 
only visitors to our community but 
also for our residents as well. We 
will have travel publications that 
cover western Canada provinces 
including Yukon, Northwest Terri-
tories and Nunavut. You will also 
find high quality Northeast BC 
Maps and Official BC Road Maps 
for sale. Feel free to drop by and 
peruse what we have on hand.  
Looking forward to seeing you 
 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre Staff 
 

Kathy, Celina and Iris 

Outdoor Youth Soccer 2019 
Season starts Monday May 6th, 2019 

 

Practices are Monday and Wednesday 5:00pm to 6:00pm 
 

Home Tournament: Saturday, June 1st, 2019 
 

To register, email hhsoccer@live.ca 

 

The new summer hours starting May 4th, 2019 
Every Tuesday from 3:00pm to 6:00pm 

Every Saturday from 11:00am to 2:00pm 

mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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Nearly one third of all wildfires in B.C. are detected and reported by the general 
public. Public wildfire reports have resulted in immeasurable savings in property 
damage, forest resources and fire suppression dollars.  
 

Report a Wildfire:  
 

If you see a wildfire 
please report it to Wildfire Management Service at  

1-800-663-5555 or call *5555  
toll free on most cellular networks.  

Alternately, you can report a wildfire to 9-1-1. 
 

What You'll Be Asked:  

The details that you provide are critical in determining the type of response that the 
fire will receive from fire suppression authorities. Your help is greatly appreciated as 
it helps us to allocate our resources more efficiently and respond quickly to wildfire 
activity. 
 

Further information on wildfires, provincial danger ratings and forest restrictions 
can be obtained by calling our toll-free Wildfire Information number:  
1-888-3-FOREST (1-888-336-7378). 

REPORT  

WILDFIRES 

1-800-663-5555 OR *5555 ON YOUR CELL PHONE 

• your phone number and the location of the fire 
• what the fire is burning (trees? What species?)  

• the size of the fire 
• how quickly the fire is spreading 

• the colour of the smoke 
• whether there are values or lives at risk 
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3 bedroom, 1 bath, huge mud room 

and beautiful family room with 

vaulted ceiling and wood beams, 

single detached garage and this 

house has 2 separate lots. 

MLS#R2340676                                         10115 ROBISON AVENUE                                    $ 164, 900.00 

WHY RENT, WHEN YOU CAN OWN AND PAY LESS? 

Energy Realty 
(250) 783-1076  

2 bedroom, 1 bath, plus large den. 

Covered front and back decks, treed 

yard, central location. 

MLS#2263332                          10114 MACDOUGALL STREET                           $125, 900.00 
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Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is the single largest financial transaction  most of us 

make so make sure you’re comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

5004 Boring Road  

Hudson’s Hope 

$399,900.00 

MLS R2306119 

19587 Lesage Road 

Hudson’s Hope 

$259,900.00 

MLS R2353928 

5156 Beryl Prairie  

Hudson’s Hope  

$369,900.00 

MLS R2336093 

12313 Beaton St 

Hudson’s Hoe  

$149,900.00 

MLS R2261327 

New Listings, New Prices, New Deals Call Today !! 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaran-

                                            
 
 

 

lannatucker-

Call Lanna Tucker 250-793-4270 Book Your Viewing Today !! 

 

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 

9807 Freddette Ave 

Hudson’s Hope  

$139,900.00 

MLS R2261327 

10122 Macdougall St 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$89,900.00 

MLS R2191272 

               Lanna Tucker  
                           Personal Real Estate Corporation 

               Cell: 250-793-4270                                    
                 lanna@lannatucker.com 

               www.lannatucker.com 
Lanna Tucker -PREC 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  

Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  

Fencing  

Fusion Welding   

Labour Crews 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
250-783-3019 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

  

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00 to 5:00pm 
Wednesday to Friday:   

10:00 to 4:00pm 
Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 

Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 
10324 Gething Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 *S
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

• Bachelor Suites 

• One Bedroom plus Den 

• Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  

We can also offer large locker storage. Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email 
paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 

     WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
“Your Local    

    Greenhouse”  
 

 

We look forward to seeing and serving 

Hudson’s Hope community once again.  

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
Check us out at the Hudson’s Hope 

Farmer’s Market!      
Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 20th, February 17th, March 10th 

April 14th, May 12th , June 16th 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783
-9901 no later than 3:00pm the Fri-
day prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 
The driver will accommodate individ-
ual appointments, however the bus 
generally starts making the return 
trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 
 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 
Tuesday, May 7th, 2019 

Last one of the Year!! 
 

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn  

at 10am.   
•Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  

Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per 

session. 
•Walking track and gym available 

•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 
Tuesdays 

•Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


